
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD MINUTES
SPECIAL MEETING 
OCTOBER 19TH, 2020
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Monday, October 19th, 2020. Supervisor Wendy Burton called the meeting to order via Zoom at 7:00 pm with a salute to the flag, led by Councilwoman Margaret Fallon.
Roll call: 
Wendy Burton – present



Margaret Fallon – present
Mary Weinberger – present



Frank Pepe – present



Paul Coughlin – present


This Special Meeting was called in order to finalize the 2021 Budget prior to a Public Hearing scheduled for Thursday, October 22nd.
Supervisor Burton said that since the Building Department was bringing in more revenue than anticipated, she had spoken with Don Smith and he agreed that raising their revenue line from $50,000 to $75,000 was a good idea.  Councilman Coughlin asked why the Recreation Department expense is so large but their revenue is so low.  Discussion followed.

A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Frank Pepe, to approve the 2021 Tentative Budget as the 2021 Preliminary Budget in the amount of $2,472,181.  Roll call vote as follows: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – no; Frank Pepe – yes.  Mention was made that the Preliminary Budget carries an $11.70 increase in taxes per thousand of assessed value over the taxes paid in 2019.

Further discussion followed regarding the completed AUD, the Annual Update Document required by the State Comptroller’s Office.

With no other business, Wendy Burton made a motion to adjourn at 7:34pm, seconded by Margaret Fallon.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

